FRIENDS OF THE HUGHSON LIBRARY January 3, 2013 Hughson Library

President Joan House decided that we could not have an official meeting because of a lack of members, but, we will discuss our upcoming events and business at hand. Those present: Our Librarian, Heather Bailey, Eileen King, Linda Berck, Joan House, and Tanya Nichols. Tanya called Vicki Fontana who showed up later and took care of some business.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Linda Berck, Secretary, read the minutes of Nov. 1, 2012, they were approved as read.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Treasurer, Vicki Fontana, did not have a report prepared, but, said that she sent the paperwork for the movie license right after the last meeting and will follow up to see where we stand. Heather said that she would call other libraries to find out the protocol since they have licenses. Vicki is also going to file the paperwork for our Federal non-profit status.

LIBRARIAN'S REPORT: Heather went to the "Black Friday" sale to get a great bargain for the DVD player which only cost us \$20.00. We are still waiting for the license to play movies. She said that she is trying to attract the teenagers and on January 23rd they will have Wii games for them to play. Heather said she has access to lots of games that the libraries trade amongst themselves and she also has some of her own. The library is getting new computers and that should be a great attraction. The craft project will be making buttons on February 14th for Valentine's Day and she could use magazines to get pictures for making the buttons. Heather informed us that Stanislaus Read will include all age groups and it will be a sports theme this year. It will be in June.

OLD BUSINESS:

We agreed that the officers will remain the same. Everyone assumed that they were already elected. Joan said that we received a 'Thank You' letter from Family Resource Center for our contribution to the Harvest Dinner.

NEW BUSINESS. Tanya reminded us that it is time to prepare for Dr. Seuss' birthday party. It was decided that we should have it on March 7th. It is the same day of our next meeting so we would just go from the meeting to the party. Vicki said that we have enough supplies for this year. Tanya will call TID to find out what they plan on supplying and will obtain the snacks. Heather will see if the library will supply the bookmarks, but said they are cutting back on them, but, we will supply them if they are not able. Tanya will update flyers.

All present agreed to participate in the Easter event with IOOF and Friends of the Library will provide a goody bag for all participants of the hunt. On May 4th we are planning on having a book sale during the Hughson Spring Clean Up. Joan said that she has a truck, so we need to get volunteers for assistance. Joan and Linda will get together to sort books at the self serve and donation bin to take to storage. The self serve doesn't make a lot, but, it is a great service and we get steady donations.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Berck, Secretary

NEXT MEETING: Thursday, March 7, 2013 at 5:00 PM at the Library.

Dr Seuss birthday party following meeting